## **Paul Foley**

wapo.dina@gmail.com on behalf of Dina ElBoghdady [dina@washpost.com] From: Sent: Tuesday, January 22, 2013 11:43 AM To: foley@mycommission.org Letter Submission Subject: Dear Martha's Vineyard Commission: I am writing to reflect my opposition to the 80 foot tower Verizon Wireless proposes to build within the Coastal District on Town Cove of the Tisbury Great Pond. Our family has a house at 11 Factory Brook Road, West Tisbury, on the other side of Town Cove. Not only will we see the tower from our house, but we'll see it when we kayak or paddle board on the Pond. Our understanding when we bought our property was that nothing would be built within the Coastal District that would rise above the tree line. That is part of the value and uniqueness of being on the Great Pond. Building an 80' high industrial structure that rises well above the tree line on the shores of the Great Pond will change the nature of Town Cove for the worse. I urge the Commission not to let this proposal go forward. Respectfully, Dina Elboghdady 11 Factory Brook Road

No virus found in this message. Checked by AVG - www.avg.com

West Tisbury, MA 02575

Version: 10.0.1430 / Virus Database: 2639/5549 - Release Date: 01/21/13